
SAMPSON COUNTY  May 20, 2024 
NORTH CAROLINA 

The Sampson County Board of Commissioners convened for a recessed meeting at 6:00 
p.m. on Monday, May 20, 2023, in the County Auditorium, 435 Rowan Road in Clinton, North
Carolina.  Members present: Chairman Jerol Kivett, Vice Chairperson Sue Lee, and
Commissioners Lethia Lee, and Allen McLamb.  Members absent: Commissioner Thaddeus
Godwin.

Chairman Jerol Kivett called the meeting to order and acknowledged Vice Chairperson 
Sue Lee who provided the invocation and led the Pledge of Allegiance.     

Presentation of Budget Message for Fiscal Year 2024-2025 

Chairman Kivett called upon County Manager Ed Causey who presented the Budget 
Message for FY 2024-2025.  A full copy of the Budget Message and the Proposed Budget for FY 
2024-2025 is on file in the office of the Clerk to the Board.  This information was also made 
available to the public via Facebook and the County Website.   

Recess to Reconvene 

Upon a motion made by Vice Chairperson Lee and seconded by Commissioner 
McLamb, the Board voted unanimously to Recess to Reconvene on Wednesday, May 29, 2024 at 
11:00 a.m. at the Sampson County Cooperative Extension Office.  

______________________________ ______________________________ 
R. Jerol Kivett, Chairman  Stephanie P. Shannon, Clerk to the Board 
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